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Submission on Consultation Paper on the Reduction of Licence Fee for the Mobile 

Carrier Licences (“Consultation Paper”)

Peoples Telephone Company Limited (“PEOPLES”) welcomes the opportunity to comment on the Consultation Paper issued by the Information Technology and Broadcasting Bureau (“ITBB”) on 11 January 2002.        

PEOPLES welcomes the proposal as set out in paragraphs 6 and 7 of the Consultation Paper regarding the reduction of licence fee for mobile station with effect from 1 May 2002.

We would also like to take this opportunity to comment on the proposal to include the activated prepaid Subscriber Identity Module (SIM) cards in addition to the number of registered post-paid subscribers when counting the “number of mobile stations used by customers of the service” in the payment of licence fee.  PEOPLES' comments on the above proposal are as follows :

· The revenue generating characteristics and logistics of prepaid SIM cards are entirely different from the post-paid subscription accounts such as :

i) we only sell the prepaid SIM cards off the counter without registration and billing arrangement; 

ii) the prepaid SIM card is of a temporary nature and the life span of our prepaid SIM card is only three (3) months;

iii) from our statistics, the average usage per prepaid SIM card is approximately 12% of the average usage per post-paid subscription account; and

iv) a typical customer for the prepaid SIM card is from the lower income group. 

Therefore, we feel that it is unfair to pass on the charges for the activated prepaid SIM cards to the users at the same level of licence fee as the post-paid subscription accounts without differentiating the charging methods between them.  PEOPLES suggests that the licence fee for each prepaid SIM card should be at most one quarter (1/4) of the proposed licence fee for each post-paid subscription account.    

· PEOPLES agrees to the principle as contained in the statements under paragraph 12 of the Consultation Paper which read “Overall, this should be a revenue neutral proposal for operators. As the licence fees payable by mobile operators are more or less the same as before, we do not expect consumers to be affected by the change.”  However, PEOPLES estimates that if the new method in calculating the licence fees (i.e. reduction of the licence fee together with the inclusion of the number of prepaid SIM cards) is implemented in May 2002, a significant increase of licence fees will be collected by OFTA from PEOPLES and other operators.

Peoples Telephone Company Limited

1 February 2002
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